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School Health Advisory Council Meeting Summary 
American Lung Association of Florida 

 

December 14, 2017 

 

TOPIC DISCUSSION ACTION 

Introduction Meeting led by Dr. Johanna Albrecht.  She welcomed attendees and asked them to introduce 
themselves.   

 

Approval of 
Agenda 

Approval of agenda following motion by Angelika Schangler, seconded by Dr. Cathy Burns. 
 

Agenda approved. 

Approval of 
Summary  

Approval of summary following, motion by Dr. Loren Berry, seconded by Sabrine Pearson.   Approved summary 
 For 11-09-17. 

Old Business Mental Health Committee – No one from the Committee available to report. The next SHAC 
Mental Health meeting is scheduled for January 16, 2018.  
 
Wellness Promotion Task Force (WPTF) – Paula Triana informed that the last WPTF 
meeting was held on November 16, 2017, they had the opportunity to brainstorm.  The Policy 
revision progress is going well.  Hopefully they will be taking the policy for presentation to the 
Board in February 2108, and going for adoption in May, 2108.  
 
The Hunger Relief Collaboration Team (HRCT) met for the first time in November and will have 
a second meeting on January 23, 2018 to address how they can collaborate with hunger at 
the school level.  There were 22 community stakeholders that got a free table at the Resource 
EXPO at the last WPTF meeting.  Their next meeting is on February 15, 2018, the main topic 
is Hunger Relief.  The meeting is from 8:30 – 10:30 am, the Expo is from 8:00 to 8:25 am and 
10:35 – 11:00 am. 
 
CDC Grant Advisory Committee – No one from the Committee available to report. 
  
School Health Services Report – Brenda Galie will share numbers of the many services 
the school nurses have provided to the students this school year at the next SHAC meeting.   
   
Ginny Keller informed that there are many absences due to many illnesses going around, 
especially respiratory and GI’s.    
 
Dr. Cathy Burns informed that the HCD provides a service, Influenza Like Illness Nursing 
Report; this past week there were 140 students with those specific symptoms.  The HCD 
does a good job of surveilling these students and where the schools are. They are hoping,  
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that there will be a decrease in these illnesses since they just had their Flu Campaign and 
vaccinated over 13,000 students.  The CDC is predicting a rise in flu incidence starting this 
month.  

 Dr. Loren Berry informed that every Wednesday they offer free CEU’s for training on Mental 
Health related topics at the High Ridge Family Center from 9:30 am – 11:30 am.   The Youth 
Services Department in collaboration with other agencies are sponsoring a training on 
January 16, 2018 from 1:30 pm – 4:00 pm on childhood trauma assessment and intervention 
tips for clinicians, at the Jewish Family and Children Services in West Palm Beach.  

 

Adjournment Meeting adjourned at 12:30pm.  Next meeting January 11, 2018.  

 


